

March 2016 Newsletter

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING OF THE SUBURBAN SNO-HAWKS WILL BE ON TUESDAY, MARCH $1^{\rm ST}$, 2016 AT 7:30 PM.

Up Coming Club Events

Mar 1: Membership Meeting 7:30 VFW

Mar 1: WCSA RAFFLE TICKETS
Need to be returned

Mar 9: WCSA Meeting 7:30 Sussex (Raffle Drawing)

Mar 15: Board Meeting 7:30 Hosted by John

Apr 5: Membership Meeting 7:30 VFW

Apr 8: Worker Appreciation Dinner

UPCOMING EVENTS DETAILS

Worker Appreciation Dinner

The Worker Appreciation dinner is open to all members and a guest, that have helped at any of the club functions throughout this past year. Date of the dinner is Friday April 8th. Cocktails and reception starting at 6:30pm with dinner to follow at 7:30pm.

Members must RSVP by 4/1/2016 with number attending, to Andy T. At the next meeting. Please include your name with the message.

We are looking for some help with appetizers or desserts. If you can help, contact Andy.

Suburban Sno-Hawks meet the first Tuesday of the month, September thru May.

Meeting location <u>VFW Post 5716</u> 17980 W. Beloit Road, New Berlin

Sno-Hawk mailing address
PO Box 511301, New Berlin, WI 53151-9998
Sno-Hawk Email
snohawks@suburbansnohawks.com
Sno-Hawk website
www.suburbansnohawks.com

Waukesha County Snowmobile Assoc. http://www.waukeshasnow.org/

> Secretary – Debbie Lesch 414-940-7130

New Members

We would like to welcome new members, Mark K., Bryan N., Carrol H., Francis & Angela H., Larry H., Savannah C., Tyler P.

Sno-Hawk Officers 2015/2016

President- Brad G, Vice President – Steve S. Treasurer - Ron W. Secretary Debbie L.

Trail-Pass Quick Facts

For the latest information on the Wisconsin trail pass, go to the AWSC web site and click on WI trail pass.

Club Trips

A big thank you to everyone that attended the 2 club trips this year. Both trips had great participation and good riding conditions.

Thank you to the members that hosted both rides.

2016 RACES

The race did go on as many of you know. Mother nature sure tries it's hardest to make us work to pull off the race each year. I would like to give a big thanks to all of the membership and friends that helped with this year's race in any way. With that being said, our race was successful and many people had a great time despite the weather (rain). We had more racers show up this year and the racing was very good.

As many of you have heard, the land that we have been using for parking and the drags was sold. At this time we do not have land to hold a race next year. The board is looking for alternative race locations. Please bring written suggestions including land location, ownership, and contact information to upcoming meeting. Discussion will take place and suggestions will be researched. We will need to set timelines so that we will have a solution in place soon.

Raffle tickets are due at the March meeting.

It is your responsibility to get the stubs and money to John U by our March meeting. Please contact John if you will not be at the next meeting to turn the tickets in!

2015-2016 Club Dues

Annual Membership fees are \$30. Please contact Kevin D, Membership Chairperson.

Don't forget you need to have current membership to get the discounted trail pass.

Congratulations Steve S who raised money for the Snowball Cancer V500 ride on February 11th. Steve not only rode 500 miles in one day but left from Mountain to ride in Hurley. Steve is looking into the Wondergel Extreme Seat Cushion for his office.

WCSA Raffle

Tickets are due back to John U, at the March Meeting. Cash should be turned in with the ticket stubs. If you are paying with a check the check should be made out to Suburban Sno-Hawks

Sno-Hawk Club Picnic

We are looking for a Chairperson or persons for this event.

WCSA updates

Youth outing is scheduled for 4/3/2016 at Sussex Bowl at 1pm, see Roger for more details.

There is a new bill being proposed at the state level AB-803. This bills intent is to align all 3 recreational groups OWI laws to be the same. It would link the 3 together for previous convictions. It will have an affect on your driving privileges for a motor vehicle. The AWSC is not taking a stand on this issue. We have decided as a club that we would also not take a stand. It should be up to each individual to send comments to your legislators. For more information, the link is attached

http://docs.legis.wisconsin.gov/2015/proposals/ab803

Sno-Hawk Classifieds

Snowmobile package, 2003 & 2005 Polaris

Classics, Tracks are studded and 4in carbides. Triton enclosed trailer, w/spare. Some extra parts and oil are included. Stored indoors and are in excellent condition \$6495.00 or offer 262-821-0333

1972 Ski-doo 399 Olympic

Bogies, cover, owners manual & extra parts.
Stored indoors and is in excellent condition
\$395.00 or best reasonable offer
262-821-0333